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Senate
Subject:
Revision of the Procedures for Appointment of the Deputy Vice-Chancellor and Pro Vice-Chancellors

Origin: 
Secretary to Senate and Council
Executive Summary: The procedures above have been reviewed in light of changes to the University structure and the opportunity has been taken to update and modernise the processes. The attached paper sets out proposals for approval by Senate and Council and these include a small revision to Ordinance VII Appointment and Terms of Office of Pro Vice-Chancellors.
Senate Action Required: To recommend the proposed revisions to Council.
The procedure for Appointment of Deans of School under the new University structure was approved by Senate and Council in March/April 2011. The procedures for appointment of the Deputy Vice-Chancellor and Pro Vice-Chancellors have now been reviewed to remove out dated reference to the old structure. In addition, the opportunity has been take to modernise the procedures in relation to equal opportunities good practice and with a view to streamlining them where possible.

The membership of the Joint Appointment Committees has not been changed and they still include three members of Senate elected by Senate. This maintains a key role for Senate in the procedures. The following changes are proposed:

1. The process by which candidates must be nominated and seconded by individuals meeting certain criteria (para 4.) has been dropped in favour of an open invitation to all to apply. This supports equality of opportunity and is less time-consuming. It also means a wider range of individuals are available to serve on the Appointment Committee as it is not appropriate for those nominating to be members of the Committee when they have already indicated their support for particular candidates.


2. The practice of inviting comments on the candidates (current para 5.) has also been removed. This is again partly in the interests of equality of opportunity and partly efficiency. Given the size of the University, it is inevitable that some candidates will be known to some individuals but not to others so the value of the process is unclear.

3. A number of other amendments have been made to reflect current practice and increase clarity of wording.

Senate is asked to recommend the revisions of Ordinance VII and the appointment procedure to Council.


